
Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10

Year 11

Gospel Oak Weekly Newsletter
w.e. 23rd May 2025

upcoming daTES

Monday 2  June - Envision Finalnd

Tuesday 3  June - Morgan Stanley Eventrd

Wednesday 4  June to Friday 6  June -
Year 7, 8 and 9 PGL Boreatton Park

Residential Trip 

th th

Friday 6  June - Fordhouses Cricket Tripth

Tuesday 10  - Monday 16  June - Inter
Milan Sports Tour

th th

Thursday 12  June - Year 10 Parents’
Evening

th

assembly themes
Assembly focus this week was Building

Confidence

w/c 02/06 - Term Ahead - Expectations

w/c 09/06 - Attitude to learning

Please take the time to talk to your daughter
and/or son about what 

they have learnt in Assembly.

COMMUNITYSixth Form LETTERS



message from miss
middlehurst, Senior Vice

Principal

Today brings to a close a very short and very busy half-term. Year 11 and 13 are well into their
external exam season, and students in Y7-9 have been completing assessments in a range of
subjects; it is a timely reminder for all about just how important exam results – and thorough
preparation for exams as a key component of this – are for life chances. Recent research released
from the Department for Education reinforces the significance of attendance in exam results too;
students who attended school nearly every day in Year 11 in 2022-23 were 1.9 times more likely to
achieve a Grade 5 in English and Maths than students who attended only 90-95% of the time. Every
single day in school makes a big difference.
 
Revision sessions will run for Year 11 and Year 13 students during half-term; please see the letter
about this.
 
Workshops have taken place this week to support mental health and awareness of knife crime, and a
fabulous darts’ competition in partnership with the WBA Foundation. Our PE department hosted the
Trust Rounders’ competition, and a very big thank you to our fabulous Year 12 and Year 13 BTEC
Sport students who supported with the officiating of this event. I know that many students are also
getting excited about upcoming residential opportunities after half term with the Key Stage 3 PGL
visit and the Milan sports’ tour nearly upon us. The first day after half-term will also see a number of
our Year 9 students visit West Brom as part of their Envision activity. All of these activities – and so
many more! – play such a key role in helping to prepare students for success in the future.
 
And, finally, it was an emotional Year 11 Final Assembly this afternoon; thank you to Miss Bott, the
Year Team and the students for a lovely celebration of ‘all things Year 11’! 
 
There will be delays in responses to Gospel Oak School - Contact Us over the half-term break as staff
need a rest too, and please be assured that these will be acted upon in the first part of the week
back. I wish you a restful Bank Holiday and half-term break; students are due back in school at
8.25am on Monday 2nd June.
 

https://www.gospeloakschool.org.uk/contact-us


YEAR TEAM UPDATES

year 7

Mr Bowser and the Year 7 Team 

Year 7 Weekly Round-Up: A Week of Assessments, Achievement & Aspiration! 

It’s been an incredibly busy and productive week for our fantastic Year 7 students, and we’re excited to
share all that’s been going on! 

📝 Assessment Week Success 
This week marked Assessment Week for Year 7 – a key opportunity for students to demonstrate what
they’ve learned so far this year. Assessments are an important part of the learning process; they help us
identify areas where students are thriving, as well as those that may need more support, ensuring every
child can make progress. We’ve been incredibly proud of how maturely and responsibly Year 7 have
approached their assessments – their focus, effort and conduct have been exemplary. Well done to all! 

🎓 The Brilliant Club 
On Monday, our Brilliant Club students met with Tina for their final session, where they worked hard on
completing their final assignments ahead of graduation. The programme has been a fantastic
opportunity for students to engage in university-style learning, and they’ve risen to the challenge
brilliantly. We’re looking forward to celebrating their achievements at the graduation event soon! 

💼 Morgan Stanley Project 
On Friday, Year 7 took part in the Morgan Stanley Project, continuing their entrepreneurial journey in
preparation for the final pitch event on 3rd June. This week, Mrs Wilkins supported students in
developing and refining their business pitches — getting them ready to face the Morgan Stanley
"Dragons", as well as our very own Mr Hickinbottom. It’s shaping up to be an exciting finale! 

⛺ PGL Trip – Spaces Still Available! 
A reminder that there are still places available for the PGL Residential Trip from 4th to 6th June. This is a
fantastic opportunity for students to build confidence, resilience, and friendships outside the classroom.
If your child is interested in attending, please contact the Year 7 enquiries inbox, and we’ll be happy to
guide you through the next steps. 

     Attendance & Behaviour Update 
Last week (w/c 12th May), Year 7 achieved 92.44% attendance — a decent effort, but unfortunately
below our school target of 95%. Excellent attendance is key to academic success, positive friendships,
and strong routines. We ask for your continued support in ensuring your child is in school every day,
unless absolutely unavoidable. 

Behaviour-wise, Year 7 collected an amazing 17,453 positive points — a huge well done! However, we
also saw 219 negative points, which is something we must work on together. Positive behaviour
supports a calm and focused learning environment where all students can thrive. Please continue to
encourage your child to meet our behaviour expectations and take pride in their contribution to our
school community. 
Thank you for your continued support. We’re incredibly proud of Year 7 and all they’re achieving – and
we’re only just getting started! 

📊



year 8

🎯 Year 8– Aiming High and Hitting the Mark! 🎯 

What a whirlwind of a half-term it’s been for our fantastic Year 8s! Though it’s been a short one, it’s
certainly not been short on challenges – and we want to say a massive thank you to all our
students and their families for the continued hard work, support, and positivity throughout. 

Mr Johnson, Mr Marrs, and Miss Smith are incredibly proud of how Year 8 have risen to every
challenge thrown their way. One brilliant highlight – attendance is on the up! In fact, this half-
term has seen the highest average attendance of the year so far. That’s a huge achievement –
well done, Year 8! 

This week also saw some of our students stepping up to the oche in the WBA Foundation Darts
Competition. With some seriously impressive arrows thrown, their attitude and behaviour were
outstanding – described as a real credit to the school. 

And we can’t forget a huge shout out to Charlie Baker, who has just secured a sponsorship
with Target Darts – an amazing achievement, and we’re all incredibly proud of you, Charlie! 

We hope everyone enjoys a well-earned rest over the break – recharge those batteries and get
ready for the final stretch before you all become Year 9s! We can’t wait to see you back, refreshed
and ready to go. 

Have a great break, Team Year 8 – you've earned it! 💪✨ 

Mr Johnson and the Year 8 Team 



year 9

Miss Raltph and the Year 9 Team 

Happy Final Week of Summer 1 Y9 Family! The shortest half term but one of the sweetest with
everything we have achieved, wouldn’t you agree Team? It has definitely been one full of ups and
downs, but let’s end this half term by focusing on all of the positives of this week and proving why we
are the #BestYearTeam! 

The Year 9 Team are incredibly proud of how Year 9 have risen to every challenge thrown their way.
One brilliant highlight – attendance is on the up for us! Attendance should be a priority for all, it is
one of our BASICS and we need to be in school every day in order to succeed and achieve in that
10/10 way! So, what can we do to ensure that happens next half term? 

This week saw some of our students stepping up to the oche in the WBA Foundation Darts
Competition arranged by Mr Mason. With some seriously impressive arrows thrown, their attitude
and behaviour were outstanding – described as a real credit to the school AND all for a good cause
raising as much money as we can! Super proud Year 9! 

Following from this, we can’t forget a huge shout out to Charlie Smith who in preparation for this
darts tournament raised an incredible amount of money, close to £400 – an amazing achievement,
and we’re all incredibly proud of you, Charlie!  

It is important to as always praise and recognise our Y9 students who mostly have continued to
showcase a great attitude and persona day in day out with the correct 10/10 mindset and attitude in
order to succeed and achieve here at GOS. Thank you to you, your parents/ carers/ guardians or
everything you have done! 

As we look ahead to Summer 2 before the madness of Year 10 begins, the Year Team want to take a
moment to say how proud they are of you all for all you do every day, keep up this positive attitude
towards learning, 10/10 always! 

What more opportunities and experiences can we take Y9 family? Let’s wait and see what Summer 2
holds for us but first, next week have a rest, reenergise, focus and come back with that 10/10 attitude
that we can’t wait to see!  

Stay safe, enjoy and see you in a week! 



year 10

Miss Malkin and the Year 10 Team 

Summer 1 done, can’t believe it. We can’t thank you enough for all your continued help and support
with any concerns. We continue to strive for the very best as we move into Summer 2 and become
YEAR 11!!! Please see below any key notices... 
 
Parents Evening 
Thank you for everyone who has booked an appointment for parents evening. Please continue to
contact us with any issues so the I.T team can correct year10enquiries@gospeloakschool.co.uk.  
We are aiming for the highest attendance for the evening! The year team will be asking you to please
book an appointment. 
 
Work Experience we are down to just less than 50 students yet to have a placement. Please ensure if
this is your child they are liaising with the year team to get a careers appointment booked in.  
 
BASICS: 

Being on time = We have introduced an escalation process for lateness to tutor. We have been
really struggling with building the importance of punctuality to school. We are also emailing home
everyday students are late to line up. Please see below new system 

     First day late = break detention 
     Second day late = break and 30 detention 
     Third day late = break and 45 detention 
     Fourth day late = break and 1hr detention 
     Fifth day late = Refocus 

Attend every day = Attendance is far too low for a year 10 cohort, we need to work together in
increasing these numbers and building resilience. 
Show respect = Please re-iterate that detentions are not a choice if students walk away, they will
be in refocus until 4pm the following day. We have been put into this position and those students
have lost valuable learning time. 
follow Instructions first time round = Please check homework is being completed 
Come equipped = Pens, pens, pens please. 
Smartly dressed = Please keep an eye out for ties and breaking shoes this time of year. 

 
Exciting opportunities to look forward to... 

Parents Evening Thursday 12th June (Arbor open for bookings) 
Police Recruitment Friday 20th June 
Work Experience Tuesday 1st – Thursday 3rd July 



year 11

Mr Wilson and the Year 11 Team 

AM exams 

Students in the morning will meet in the theatre at 8.25 and sit on the benches in their tutor groups,
they will be able to use this time for revision 
During this time students should make sure they have nothing in their pockets, remove their
lanyards, remove labels off bottles and hold their equipment. Mobile phones should be in bags and
switched off. They should also remove any watches. 
Students should come to the theatre knowing their seat for the particular exam which will have
been provided to them on their exam timetable. Year team will be provided with a copy. A copy will
be placed on the year team office window the day before the exam by the year team 
When called students will place all belongings in the storage bin and line up in silence 
Students will be then walk in silence through to the exam. Additional staff will be directed to support
– see overview below 
Access arrangement students will be taken by DMO 
 
·PM exams 

Students should come to the theatre knowing their seat for the particular exam which will have
been provided to them on their exam timetable. Year team will be provided with a copy. A copy will
be placed on the year team office window by break time by the year team 
Students should be in outside the theatre back doors by 12:55pm 
Students should make sure they have nothing in their pockets, remove their lanyards, remove labels
off bottles and hold their equipment. Mobile phones should be in bags and switched off. They
should also remove any watches. 
Students to sit at the tutor group tables, when called all belongings should be placed in the storage
bin and line up in silence. 
Students will be then walk in silence through to the exam. Additional staff will be directed to support
 
 
Where students do not have exams they are expected to be in their normal lessons or in
revision sessions.
 
Thank you for all your hard work this week - enjoy the half term - get lots of revision done!!



Your sincerely, 
 
Mr Bala 
Associate Assistant Principal Post 16

SIXTH FORM

Week

   Student of 
the

 

Events – 

11th June - Year 13 Leavers Assembly
8  - 10  July - Year 12 Work Experienceth th

Year 12 and 13 students participated in a workshop ran by the Fire service last Thursday. During the
workshop they took part in activities and discussions about safe driving and the things that can
affect a driver's ability.  

We will be continuing to host workshops to enrich students’ knowledge and understanding.  

The 6th form area will be open on Tuesday during the holidays, please check the schedule for other
revision sessions. 
 
A reminder to be logging on and completing your online learning. 

We are still taking applications for anyone that would like to join the Gospel Oak 6th Form. 

Year 12 student of the week – Hasti  
Year 13 student of the week – Varni  

Year12 attendance – 92 % 
Year 13 attendance – 92 % 



centralregionschoolstrust.co.uk
info@centralrsaacademies.co.uk
@CRSTrust
0121 270 3117 
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Suite B06 Assay Studios,
141 Newhall Street
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Limited by Guarantee 

 
To: Parents/Carers 

23rd May 2025  Our Ref: SBO.KH.3288

Your Ref: 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Re: The Importance of Attendance in Achieving GCSE Success 

I hope this letter finds you well. As we continue to support all of our students to reach their full potential, I would 
like to take a moment to share with you some important information about school attendance—especially in the 
crucial final years of secondary school. 

Attendance plays a vital role in your son’s/daughter’s academic progress and success. National research and data 
analysis have clearly shown the direct link between time spent in school and outcomes in key examinations, 
particularly GCSEs. 

▪  Students who attend school 95–100% of the time in Year 11 are 1.9 times more likely to achieve a Grade 5 or 
higher in both English and Maths, compared to pupils with 90–95% attendance. This amounts to as little as a 
two-week difference in attendance across the year—but it can have a significant impact on results. 

▪  Even more strikingly, students who attend 95–100% of the time are three times more likely to achieve these 
key grades compared with persistently absent pupils (85–90% attendance)—a difference of 4–6 weeks of 
learning. 

▪  Missing just 10 school days in Year 11 can reduce a student’s chance of achieving a Grade 5 in English and 
Maths by around 50%. 

▪  Attendance improvements, even within lower bands, make a real difference: students who attend 90–95% of 
the time are 1.6 times more likely to achieve a Grade 5 in English and Maths than those with 85–90% 
attendance. 

For students with very low attendance (below 50%), just improving attendance to 60–65%—the equivalent of 
an extra 4–6 weeks of school—doubles their chances of achieving these essential qualifications. 

• 

These statistics speak for themselves: every day in school matters. 

We understand that illness and emergencies can happen, but we strongly encourage you to avoid unnecessary 
absences and to prioritise school attendance wherever possible. Ensuring your son/daughter is in school 
consistently not only supports their academic goals but also helps build routines, confidence and positive 
relationships with staff and peers. 

Gospel Oak School 
Bilston Road 
Gospel Oak 
Tipton 
West Midlands
DY4 0BZ 

T 0121 556 1351 
F 0121 506 7833 
W www.gospeloakschool.co.uk 

mailto:info@centralrsaacademies.co.uk
http://www.gospeloakschool.co.uk/
http://www.gospeloakschool.co.uk/
http://www.gospeloakschool.co.uk/


centralregionschoolstrust.co.uk
info@centralrsaacademies.co.uk
@CRSTrust
0121 270 3117 

Registered Office:
Suite B06 Assay Studios,
141 Newhall Street
Birmingham, England, B31SF 

Company Number: 08166526
Limited by Guarantee 

 
Miss S Bott 
Senior Vice Principal 

Thank you for your continued support in helping every student at Gospel Oak School thrive. If you have any
concerns about your son’s/daughter’s attendance or if you would like to discuss how we can support your family,
please don’t hesitate to get in touch with our pastoral team. 

Kind regards, 

mailto:info@centralrsaacademies.co.uk


COMMUNITY

Safeguarding News

As we head into the May half term, I would like to wish all our parents and carers a safe, happy, and
restful break. While we hope everyone enjoys this time together, we also encourage families to stay
mindful of online safety and general wellbeing. Please remind your sons and daughters to use the
internet responsibly and speak up if anything worries them.

I have included some useful information below for support and guidance. Thank you for your
continued support, and I look forward to welcoming everyone back after half term.

Key Information

 Working Together To Safeguarding Children –Click on the link Gospel Oak  
      School - Community Hub to access the statutory working together guidance.

 Click on Gospel Oak School - Community Hub to read the May 2025 NHS  update on well being 
      for Sandwell parents and carers. There are some interesting reads and useful tips around child 
      development, advice on understanding your child and talking about big world problems.

 KoothTalks Families - Kooth is offering free webinars for students, parents and carers. Click on  
      the links below to register for:

       - Helping young people stay safe on smartphones and online - 
          Helping young people stay safe on smartphones and online
       - Kooth’s support for young carers, find out Kooth can provide support –  
          Kooth's support for young carers
       - Tackling Loneliness and Healthy Relationships -  We're still here over summer: 
          Let's Talk about Loneliness & Healthy Relationships

Free School Meals

As you may already know, in December, ‘Free School Meal’ food vouchers totalling £60 per child
were issued to cover the equivalent of multiple holidays at once. As a decision is still to be made
regarding how the Household Support Fund will be spent this financial year, there will be no
vouchers over the May Half-term week holiday. We will update you when decisions on the future
funding of the vouchers has been made by Sandwell council. 
 
In the event that you need extra financial support during the school holidays, help and advice is
available on the Supporting Sandwell information hub at www.sandwell.gov.uk/supportingsandwell

https://www.gospeloakschool.org.uk/page/?title=Community+Hub&pid=55
https://www.gospeloakschool.org.uk/page/?title=Community+Hub&pid=55
https://www.gospeloakschool.org.uk/page/?title=Community+Hub&pid=55
https://connect.kooth.com/events/event/23-jul-helping-young-people-stay-safe-on-smartphones-and-online
https://connect.kooth.com/events/event/kooths-support-for-young-carers-16j
https://connect.kooth.com/events/event/8th-jul-were-still-here-over-summer-lets-talk-about-loneliness-and-healthy
https://www.sandwell.gov.uk/supportingsandwell





